
SESSION OF 2013

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2149

As Amended by Senate Committee on Ways 
and Means

Brief*

HB  2149,  as  amended,  would  eliminate  a  $500,000 
transfer from the Highway Patrol Training Center Fund to the 
State General Fund that occurs each fiscal year. All monies 
credited to the Highway Patrol Training Center Fund would 
remain in the Fund.

Background

The Senate  Ways and Means Committee  deleted the 
contents of the bill and inserted the contents of SB 117. SB 
117 would eliminate a $500,000 transfer from the Highway 
Patrol Training Center Fund to the State General Fund that 
occurs each fiscal year. All monies credited to the Highway 
Patrol Training Center Fund would remain in the Fund. (The 
Senate Committee previously amended the contents of  HB 
2149 into HB 2142.)

The Kansas Highway Patrol testified that eliminating the 
transfer  in  SB  117  would  allow  the  agency  to  develop  a 
dedicated fund and allow for hiring new troopers.

The fiscal note submitted by the Division of the Budget 
indicates the impact of SB 117 is included in  The FY 2014 
Governor’s  Budget  Report.  However,  any  additional  costs 
incurred by the Kansas Highway Patrol are not included.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


